
 

 

 
 
                  

FAREWELL and GOD’S PEACE 
 

Dear Members of Circle of Faith Parish, grace to you and peace from God our Father and our Lord Jesus the 

Christ. Amen.  
 

First of all, may I offer congratulations to you, Circle of Faith Parish, as you issue a Letter of Call to Pastor 

Anthony Christoffels.  This Letter of Call to your new pastor symbolically begins your new journey in ministry. It 

symbolizes a journey that began in September of 2010, when members of area churches came to Waverly to talk about the 

possibilities of forming a new parish. As I recall that meeting, there was a lively conversation about all the opportunities 

that may come from such a venture. Eight congregations agreed that evening to begin that dream. In August 2012, three of 

the congregations voted in favor of this joint venture. Through this vote, a new parish was born and a short time later was 

given the name “Circle of Faith Parish”. 
 

There are seven steps identified with the ELCA call process. This includes the interim ministry, congregational 

study, call committee interviewing candidates and then the congregation voting on a candidate for ministry. After the vote 

and acceptance of the Letter of Call by the candidate, the congregation moves into the final step of the interim time. My 

friends, you have now entered into the final phase. In the ensuing weeks, you will be preparing to receive Pastor 

Christoffels and his family as your first Lead Pastor of Circle of Faith Parish.   We thank Carl Rabbe for being with us this 

summer.   He will assist our congregations as we begin our new ministry.  The dreams that began nearly three years ago 

(or perhaps before that) have now become a reality. Together, we give thanks to God. 
 

Paul writes in his Letter to the Philippians in chapter 1, “I thank my God every time I remember you. In all my 

prayers for all of you, I always pray with joy because of your partnership in the gospel from the first day until now, being 

confident of this, that he who began the good work in you will carry it on to completion until the day of Christ Jesus”. 
 

 These words of Paul express the gratitude of partnership in ministry. In a farewell statement, I can think of 

nothing less. To our members of Waverly: from the beginning of the interim period in August 2010 until now, you have 

opened the doors of your parish for me. To our members of Trinity, it has been a pleasure to return and share in ministry 

with you. To our members of St. Peter, it was an opportunity to be in your midst and become a part of your faith 

community. Through you, now Circle of Faith Parish, I have once again received a new appreciation of yet another 

interim experience, this time with you as the newest cluster in our Southwestern Minnesota Synod.  

 

These words of Paul express in gratitude with many who shared their faith stories as we journeyed through the 

cluster conversations. Each of our congregations shared their dreams of ministry and these dreams became a part of our 

parish study.  I was intrigued as I listened to the stories unfold. Then as ministry ensued, the stories from young and old 

alike unfolded in our respective churches, in the assisted living community and nursing homes, and in your homes. Your 

stories, whether they were from life  

long members or members who transferred in and are relatively young in membership, reflect the message of God’s gift 

of community. As I have participated in ministry with you, I experienced the traditions of ministry which is a testimony to 

the rich history of each congregation. That is one of the blessings that I have received from you and will take with me as I 

continue my journey in interim ministry.     I have truly felt your embrace as your interim pastor. I commend you for the 

parish council leadership and each congregational council member among you and for members who participate in your 

various ministries, for your faithfulness, for your outreach within the community and your faithfulness to the greater  

church. I give thanks to God for your ministry and give him the glory. 



 

 

 Now shortly you will begin your new chapter of ministry with Pastor Anthony Christoffels and his family. This 

marks a new journey of ministry in the life of Circle of Faith Parish.  The foundations have been laid with the cornerstone 

of faith in our Lord Jesus. Indeed it is an exciting time for ministry and all its possibilities that God has in store for you.  

  

Please be assured that Mary and I will remember you in our prayers as you minister here in the Circle of Faith 

Parish and in each community. I also ask for your prayers for my next interim. (Yet to be determined.) I will let you know 

where and when that happens. Thank you for the opportunity to be your partner in ministry. 

  

God’s blessings to you in your work and in your play and in your rest.      Pastor G 

 

 

C I R C L E   OF   F A I T H   R I P P L E S 

 

                  

 

JUNE WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
 

DATE   EVENT    ST. PETER  TRINITY  WAVERLY 

 

2-June  Pastor Giese’s last Sunday  Carl Rabbe  Pastor Giese  Pastor Giese 
  at Waverly 

 
9-June  Pastor Giese at Synod Assembly  Carl Rabbe  Carl Rabbe  Guest Speaker 

 

16-June  Pastor Giese last Sunday at  Pastor Giese  Pastor Giese  Carl Rabbe 
  St. Peter and Trinity 

  Reception to follow at Trinity 
 

23-June  Pastor Christoffels Installation  Host Joint Service St. Peter  St. Peter 

  Reception at St. Peter 
 

30-June  Normal Sunday    Carl Rabbe  Pastor Anthony  Pasto Anthony 
 

**************************************** 
 

Three joint services will be held during the summer, one at each congregation,  

to coincide with events at Circle of Faith .  
June 23rd, 8:30 am, St. Peter - Ceylon: Installation of Lead Pastor of Circle of Faith. Rev. Anthony Christoffels.  

July (date to be determined) 10:15 am,  Trinity - Welcome: Installation of Associate Pastor of Circle of Faith . August 
11th, 8:30 am,   Waverly - rural Trimont: Farewell to summer Ministerial Associate Carl Rabbe 

 

        Summer Worship  
Schedule –  

 
  8:30 am  St. Peter 
  8:30 am  Waverly 
10:15 am  Trinity 



 

 

Anthony Christoffels & Stephanie Christoffels ordinations. 
 

Members of Circle of Faith are invited to the ordination of our new Lead Pastor, Anthony Christoffels, Saturday, June 1, 
2013, 1:00 p.m., at Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, 450 Carrie Avenue, Lake Wilson, Minnesota. This is a momentous 
day in the lives of Anthony and his wife Stephanie (who will be ordained at 5:00 p.m. that same day at Bethany-Elim 
Lutheran Church in Ivanhoe, Minnesota). If you are able, please support Anthony with your presence that day.  
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

Farewell Reception for Pastor Gerald Giese 
 
There will be a farewell reception for our wonderful interim, Pr. Gerald Giese, on Sunday, June 16, 2013, at Trinity at 
11:15 a.m. (There will be regular worship at all three churches that morning.) All members of Circle of Faith are invited 
to say thank you to the man who has so faithfully served us since Circle of Faith's beginnings. Pr. Giese has been 
Waverly's interim pastor since August, 2010, and has served all three congregations since January, 2013.  
 
Thank you and Godspeed, Pr. Giese! 
 
 
* * * * * 
Pr. Anthony Christoffels to be Installed as Lead Pastor 
 
Pr. Anthony Christoffels will be installed as Lead Pastor of Circle of Faith Parish on Sunday, June 23, 2013, 8:30 a.m., at a 
special joint worship service of the parish at St. Peter - Ceylon. Synod Minister, Pr. Larry Strenge, will install Pr. Anthony. 
This will be followed by a reception in honor of Anthony and his family. Please come, meet Anthony, Stephanie, and 
Nicholas, and welcome them to our Circle of Faith family. 
 
 
* * * * * 
Associate Pastor 
 
The Call Committee expects to have news on bringing a new Associate Pastor for Circle of Faith Parish on board very 
soon, with the hope that we will have that person in place in late July, 2013. Stay tuned for more information, and 
please continue to remember the Call Committee and our Candidates in your prayers. Thank you! 

 

 

 

A Seminarian’s Letters Home --- 

May 2013  

   
To the membership of Circle of Faith Parish:  

Greetings to you all from back in Trimont! It’s been a long, complicated, intriguing journey through my seminary years. 

Thank you for accompanying me through these years with your thoughts and prayers, and through reading these letters. 

I’m looking forward to being with you for the summer months as we transition into a new world of mission and ministry 

together. 
 

On June 25, the church celebrates the birth of John the Baptist, the forerunner of the Messiah, the man whom Jesus would 

call the greatest prophet. I often wonder if John really knew, once he grew up and was out in the wilderness, what he was 

announcing. Did he know who or what would follow him, or what the Messiah would go on to do? I doubt it. He couldn’t 

have. But he did know that whatever came would be good news. Whatever came would proclaim that the kingdom of God 

had come near.  

 

As I write this letter, it’s still May. Very soon, we will vote on calling a new lead pastor. I don’t know what will happen in 

that vote, nor in the days ahead when our new pastor comes. But I do know that this is a great thing. I know that this is the 

end of a long and complicated process, and we are now able to launch into an amazing new world as Circle of Faith. I 

know that God has brought us here, will go with us on this journey, and is leading us into a fantastic place, full of promise 

and potential. 



 

 

Stepping out into this summer of great change and hope, let us pray for God’s blessing, using these words:  

 

O God, you have called your servants to ventures of which we cannot see the ending, by paths as yet untrodden, through 

perils unknown. Give us faith to go out with good courage, not knowing where we go, but only that your hand is leading 

us and your love supporting us, through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. [ELW, Daily Prayer]  

 

The grace of our Lord Jesus Christ, the love of God, and the communion of the Holy Spirit be with you all. 

 

Your fellow member and pilgrim,      Carl P. Rabbe, M.Div.             

 

 
* * * * * * * * 

 

 
 
2013 SW MN Synod Assembly 
Theme: Always Being Made New 
Theme Text: 2 Corinthians 5:17 
Theme Hymn: Wash O, God (ELW #44)

DID YOU KNOW? 
 

--Anthony and Stephanie Christoffels graduated from Luther Seminary in St. Paul on May 19th? 

 

--Carl Rabbe – member of Waverly, graduated fromThe Lutheran Theological Seminary at Philadelphia on May 21st? 

 
 
 
 

S T.   P E T E R     R I P P L E S   
 

 

St. Peter Lutheran Church Council Meeting Minutes  
 

 
WELCA –  The June meeting will be June 5

th
 @ 9:00 am.  

 Hostesses are Elaine Krueger and Annette Yackle. 
Pastor Giese will lead the bible study on session 1 “Hungry Hearts” from the ‘Gather’. 
Connie Jensen from Trinity, Ginny Skow from Union State Line and myself will be attending the 26

th
 Synodical 

Convention on Friday & Saturday, June 21 & 22 in Redwood Falls.  The in-kind offering is Christian Literature (box in 
basement) and LWR Fabric Kits.  Kit items:  2 pieces of cotton or cotton blend fabric – 2 ¼ yds 60” wide OR 3 yds 44” 
wide OR4 yds 36” wide.  Two spools of matching general purpose thread, 250-300 yds each.  Fold thread and one 
piece of fabric inside second piece and tie with sturdy string 
If you have only 1 piece and a spool of thread bring it and it can be put together with another piece.  Or if you would 
like to contribute towards purchasing thread, the cheapest I can find is $2.16 at Walmart.  I was fortunate to get 11 
pieces of fabric at a garage sale for a very reasonable price. 
 
Our balance as of May 20

th
 is $2,320.21. 

 
The Lutz Wing birthday party is June 11

th
 @ 2 o’clock.  Any suggestions for a program are welcome as we will plan it 

at the meeting.  Also we are asked to furnish 3 cakes and a pail of ice cream. 
 
Altar care – Sherry Schmidt  Group 1 has next work duty. 
June birthdays:  Pat Hagen 6

th      
 Lorrene Knuth  8

th
 Rosemary Saggau 15

th    
 June Wiltse    30

th
. 

http://www.swmnelca.org/Assembly.html


 

 

Belated 60
th
 Anniversary Blessing to Charlotte and John Schmidtke. 

 
Looking ahead:  July Tuesday morning coffees: 
  2 – Volunteers    16 – Group 2    30 - Volunteers 
  9 – Group 1    23 -  Group 3 

 
T – take one day at a time (Matthew 6:34) 
R – remember all thing work together for good (Romans 8:28) 
U – under no circumstance should you worry (Philippians 4:6) 
S – start each day with prayer and Thanksgiving (1Thessalonians 5:16-18) 
T – the lord will never forsake you (Hebrews 13:5)      
 

Blessings – Janice 
 

             
INGHAM LAKE BIBLE CAMP – “Ice Cream Social”,  Sunday, June 2, 

 Program 3:30, Maid Rite Meal 4-6, Pie Auction 6:00 pm 

 
 

     

   

   
         

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

T R I N I T Y    R I P P L E S 
 
 
Trinity Lutheran Council May Council Minutes –  
 
Meeting called to order by Pres. Detert at 7:15 p.m. 
Members present: Eileen Morrow, John Frerichs, Merle Burmeister, and Becky Detert.  

Secretary’s Report Reviewed.        Treasurer’s Report Reviewed.              Financial Secretary Report - none.  

TWELCA –Trinity is serving May coffee – the first week they served over 100 people. 
Youth – There were 8 to 10 children that attended the bowling party and 5 adults.  The last day of Sunday     

     School will be May 19th. 
Board of Ed – Plans are in process for Vacation Bible School. 

Deacon’s Report – nothing new to report 
Trustee’s report – The storage rooms have been cleaned and straightened up and light bulbs have been  

     changed in the hanging light fixtures in the sanctuary.   

Phil moved to accept the reports, Henry seconded.  Motion carried. 
 

Old Business:  
We served over 186 people with the Turkey Dinner and took in over $1,600. 

                                                                                                     

USHERS         
 

June 2  Neil and Marilyn Cheever  June 23  Dale and Jeanne Leiding 
June 9  Roger Rezac Family   June 30  Bob Nelson and Larry W Schmidt 

June 16  Keith and Jody Franck 
 

July 7  LeRoy and Janice Franck 
 



 

 

New Business: 

Eileen moved to purchase 3 or 4 additional shelving units for storage in the pit area. John seconded.   
     Motion carried. 

There will be a special meeting of the congregation of Trinity Lutheran Church for the purpose of voting to  
     call Anthony Christoffels as Lead Pastor of  Circle of Faith Parish following church services on May 26th. 

The call committee also interviewed for the position of half time pastor.      

The summer schedule for board meetings will be at 9:15 A.M. prior to church services at 10:15 on the  
     second Sunday of each month. 

May 15th will be the last day of garbage collection for Waste Management.  Hometown Sanitation will be  
     taking over on May 16th.  

The Pastoral Relation’s Committee needs a representative from our congregation to serve on the committee.      
Discussion was held considering the use of office space.   

 

John moved and Merle seconded to adjourn at 8:05 P.M.  Motion carried. 
Meeting adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer 

Respectfully submitted by Eileen Morrow, Secretary 
 

                  

 
 
 
 
 

 

****If a family would like to volunteer to usher on a ‘special’ Sunday (ex:  birthday, anniversary, Holiday) 
please let Phil or the office know a month in advance.  Also if someone would like to be put on the usher list, 
please contact Phil or the office. 

 
 

“Thank you” 
Dear Congregation – Thank you for the blanket as a Confirmation gift,  Thank you   Chase P

. 

 
 
T-WELCA  - May 2013 
We had a very busy month of May!  Our Unit was invited to a Salad Luncheon at the Methodist Church in Fairmont.  After 
lunch “Katie Kautzman” told about her mission trip to Uganda.  It was very interesting. 
 
I attended Spring Gathering in New UIm at the Zion Lutheran church.  The speaker was “Cindy Winter”.  She talked about 
“Hearts for God.” – healthy hearts! 
 
The Manyaska 4-H club planted the flowers in front of the church.  We thank them for doing this. 
 
The Tues. AM “Coffee & Goodies were busy and fun!  There were great ‘Goodies’ brought in .  So thanks to everyone that 
helped in any way. 
 
We served the WRC Pastor’s meeting on Thurs. May 23, 9 am coffee and a noon lunch at 11:30. 
 
We have a general (Unit) meeting at church on June 6

th
 at 9:30  Eunice circle is in charge. 

 
Don’t let us forget the Salvation Army box and the “Red Kettle” waiting for our donations. 
 
Have a great summer – Blessings, Connie 

 

Retirement Thank you 
Thank you to Lowell Wohlhuter who has served many, many years as our Head Usher – his services 

were greatly appreciated.   Phil Burgess has volunteered to take over. 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

W A V E R L Y     R I P P L E S  
 
 
Waverly Lutheran Council Meeting Minutes -      May 7, 2013 
 

The Waverly Church Council met on Tuesday, May 7, 2013 at 7:00 pm.  Members present: Cliff Armburst, Tim 
Peterson, Bob Olson, John Sherman, Rosemary Atzenhoefer, Deanne Gaalswyk. 
 

President Deanne Gaalswyk called the meeting to order. 
Pastor Giese gave the devotions on the Ascension of Jesus from the book of Acts. 
 

Motion by John and seconded by Bob to accept the Secretary's report with the following addition: 
      on the memorial from the Norma Brandt family it should end with these words – and is designated       
      to do good for the church. 
 

Cliff presented the financial report:  April receipt's totaled $2,533.49  Disbursements totaled $2,018.52. 
Motion made by Rosemary and seconded by Bob to accept the report. 
 

Old Business: 
-The fireproof cabinet will be moved from Steve Williamson's office to Waverly's basement. (This was done in 
the following days of the meeting.) 
 

New Business: 
-There were 2 recommendations from the Circle of Faith Council for us to consider. 
     The summer schedule will have worship service at Waverly at 8:30 am. 
     To be on the same schedule for Communion with St. Peter's and Trinity, Waverly should switch to having  
           Communion on the first and last Sunday of the month. 
     Motion made by Tim and seconded by John to accept both recommendations. Motion carried. 
     The new schedule will start in June. 
-Motion was made by John and seconded by Tim to have a special congregational meeting following the May     
  26th service to vote to accept the call of Anthony Christoffels as the lead pastor for the Circle of  Faith Parish.   
  Motion carried. 

JUNE  USHERS      COMMUNION 
  2 Wes and Carolyn Strausser,   Joel and Becky Detert  S – John Frerichs     H-Velma Schaal 

    
  9 Jon and Jen Saxen, Larry Puhrman and Todd Williams    

16 Dallas and Tami Rasmussen Family       
23 Monica and James Chukuske,   Connie and Norman Jensen    

30 Phil Burgess, Dick Traetow, Loren Schlutz, Delano Bergemann S – Brian Burmeister     H-Bocky Borchardt

  
July 

  7 Larry and Deb Philipp Family     S-Velma Schaal     H-Bob Moffitt  
    

 



 

 

-Discussion about updating the church booklet and who is responsible to do this. Also looking into having a  
  voting member from the Worship Committee and Board of Education be a part of the church council, as this  
  was done in the past. 
-A thank you letter from the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America was read. This was in regards to the  
  donation of $250.00 to the ELCA World Hunger. 
-A letter was read from Kendra VanBeusekom, who is Daniel Helvig's fiance, requesting her transfer of  
  membership to Waverly. Welcome Kendra to Waverly. 
-Steve & Marleone Williamson purchased the iron crosses decoration that was attached to the top of    
   Waverly's  cemetery fence. These will be used to make a wall decoration on the north wall of the sanctuary.  
   Motion by Bob and seconded by Cliff to reimburse Steve for the cost of the purchase from Gifts and  
   Memorials. Motion carried. 
-Summer council meetings will be after Sunday church services. Meetings will be announced as needed. 
 

Motion made by Bob and seconded by Rosemary to adjourn. Motion carried. 
 

Respectfully submitted,   Deanne Gaalswyk,  Secretary Pro Tem 
 
 
 
 
 

From  the Presidents Desk -  

As I sat in the concert hall last night waiting for the dean to announce my son Quinn's name, I reflected on 
what this time of year means to many people. Quinn was receiving his Master's Degree, which he had worked 
so hard and long to achieve. Like Quinn, we have graduates of high school and college now embarking on the 
next phase in their lives. It is an exciting time for them, making decisions and setting off into new territory. 
Waverly, like theses graduates, is looking to take the next step in our journey by voting on a new pastor to 
lead us into our next phase. In some ways we think, “Wow, that didn't take long,” but we know that it was 
through the time consuming meetings and heartfelt prayers of our call committee that this has been achieved. 
We owe them our gratitude and appreciation for their dedication. As the season changes to summer, we are 
changing into a working cluster. Yes, there are still decisions that need to be made and the work is on going, 
but we are well on our way. Circle of Faith truly exists and will continue to minister to all of our members for 
years to come. Just as the speaker told Quinn and his fellow graduates at commencement, “Well done. Now 
go forth and use all that you have learned.”  The ripples being made by Circle of Faith will continue to expand 
and spread. How lucky we are to a part of this exciting time. 
 

Your Fellow Traveler,      Deanne  Gaalswyk   President of Waverly 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
JUNE USHERS:   Irwin Atzenhoefner, Brad Sherman, Cliff Armburst, Phil Bettin, Todd Rathman 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lawson Gene Shaw was born to Justin and Amanda Shaw 

on April 24
th
.  His grandparents are Kevin and 

Lynette Shaw and Gr Grandpa is Gene Sheppard. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

A SPECIAL OPEN HOUSE SHOWER! 
Saturday June 29, 2013 

To celebrate the upcoming marriage of Kelsey Krueger and Michael Craft 
9AM (short program at 9:30) 

Waverly Lutheran Church 
Kelsey and Michael will be married in the fall. They have chosen Eggplant as their special color. 

You are all invited to join in the festivities! 
 
 
 

* * * * * * * * * * 
 

THANK YOUs 
 

I would like to "Thank" my church family at Waverly that shared in on my Confirmation day.  A special 

"Thank you" to Pastor Giese,  Mentor Susan Krueger and  sponsors Jodi and Jeff Lueth.  

Eivey Kay Kuehl 

 
Dear Waverly,  Thank you greatly for the beautiful quilt you gave me.  It will keep me warm as I 

experience life and remind me of my times and of the great people of Waverly 

Sincerely,  Bryce 

 
We want to thank everyone for their prayers, cards, hugs, food, memorials and flowers  

for Irvin.  It made a very difficult time easier.  It was all greatly appreciated.  

 And thank you to all who worked in the kitchen at the funeral.   

THANK YOU  --  Celest Benge and family 

 

 



 

 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

JUNE      1 
 

      

 
Birthdays 
 
 
Anniversaries 
        

   
 
 

 
 
 

 
Jeremy Wink 
Brad Sherman 
 
Delano & Elaine 

Bergemann 

                2 3 4 5 6 7 8 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
McKenzie Petersen 

Keith Winter 
Billey Kruse 
Joel Kruse 
Randy Schneider 

Cole Leiding 
Jackelyn Roberts 
 

Jay & Beth 
Mulso 

 
 

 

Edwin Potter Jr 
Pat Hagen 
Sam Anderson 
 
 

Don & Beverly 
Meyer 

 
 

Shawna Garbers 

 
Lorrene Knuth 
Amanda Roberts 
Albert Armbrust 
London Truesdell 
Justin Borchardt 
Norm Jensen 
Derek Hughes 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 
    
Eileen Morrow 

 
Bocky Borchardt 

 
 
 
 
Brad & Connie 
Williams – ‘30’ 

 
Brad & Laurie 
Sherman—‘25’ 
 

 
 

Jeremiah 
Martindale 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Matthew Malo 
Jacob Buntjer 
Cliff Armbrust 
 
 

Neil & Marilyn 
Cheever 

 
Dale & Lois 

Duncan—‘50’ 
 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 
  

 
 
 
 

Joel & Becky 
Detert 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Scott & Amy 
Morrow 

 
 
 
 

Terry & Mary 
Muller 

 
Greg Gaalswyk 
 
 
 

Doug & Dianne 
Bettin 

 
Brittany Poppe 

 
 
WELCA Synodical 
Convention  --  
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
Redwood Falls 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 
Sheila Bettin 
Reid Olson 
 
Jeremy & Chelsie 

Wink 
____________ 

30 
Marsha Rettig 
Christian Petshcke 
LaJune Wiltse 
 

Cliff & Deb 
Armbrust—‘40’ 

 
 

Olin & Linda 
Bakke 

 
 

Jo & Sandy 
Newville 

 
Monica Chukuske 

 

Margo Gibson  
 

 
 

 
Tim & Belva 

Peterson 
 

Willard & LaJune 
Wiltse 



 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 
Worship hours 
 

St. Peter –    8:30 

Trinity -      10:15 
Waverly -     8:30 

  Pastor’s  
Office Hours 

 
 
Mon. – Thurs. 
9am - 1 pm 
 
 

Parish 
Administrator 
Office hours 
 
Mon. – Fri. 
9 am – 1 pm 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
1:00 pm 
Ordination of 
Anthony 
Christoffels 

                 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 
Worship Services 

 
 

 
Ice Cream Social @ 
Ingham Lake Bible 

Camp 
Program – 3:30 pm 

Meal – 4-6 pm 
Pie Auction – 6 pm 

 
T-6:30 pm 
Parish 
Council mtg.   

 
 
W- Mary 

 
St. P – WELCA 
      9:00 am 
 
W-Dorcas 1:30 pm 

 
 

 
SW MN 
Synod  
Assembly 

 
SW MN 
Synod  
Assembly 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 
Worship Services 

 
*St. P. Council Mtg 
following worship 

*Trinity Council Mtg 
9:15 am 

 

SW MN Synod 
Assembly 

 
 
 
T- Eunice  

 
St. P WELCA  
Lutz Wing 
Birthday  
Party   2 pm 

 
T-   9:00 am 
Hannah/Elizabeth  

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Welcome Legion 
Pork Chop Feed 
5-7:30 pm 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 
Worship Services 

 
Farewell for Pastor  
Giese – 11:15 @ T 

 

 

  
 
    

 

      

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
  
WRC Pastor’s 
Mtg.  

 
 
 
 
Reports due for 
the July 
newsletter 
 

 

 

 
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

Joint Worship 
8:30 am St. Peter 

Installation of 
Anthony Christoffels 

 

 

 

_______________ 

30 
Worship Services 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 

 
  

W – 9:00 am 
(9:30  program) 

Open House Shower 
for Kelsey Krueger 
and Michael Craft 
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A Father’s LOVE 
Is 

Beyond 
      Measure    

 

 
 

 


